CITY OF PALM DESERT
STAFF REPORT

MEETING DATE: February 15, 2024
PREPARED BY: Ryan Gayler, Capital Projects Manager
REQUEST: ACCEPT CONTRACT NO. C45240 AS COMPLETE FOR THE FRED

WARING DRIVE STREET IMPROVEMENT PROJECT (PROJECT NO.
CST00022)

RECOMMENDATION:

1. Accept Contract No. C45240 with Matich Corporation of San Bernadino, California, for the
Fred Waring Drive Street Rehabilitation Project as complete and authorize the City Clerk to
file the Notice of Completion (Project No. CST00022)

2. Authorize the Mayor to execute and the City Clerk to file the Notice of Completion.

BACKGROUND/ANALYSIS:

On July 13, 2023, the City Council awarded the subject contract in the amount of $3,057,420 to
Matich Construction for the Fred Waring Drive Street Rehabilitation Project. The project paved
a six-inch section of new asphalt from Highway 111 to Monterey Avenue, as well as repaving a
damaged lane on Monterey Avenue south of Fred Waring Drive. The rehabilitation enabled the
ride quality to be improved by removing several dips and bumps in the street. In addition, the
project improved pedestrian facilities, bringing them up to ADA standards, and repaired the
existing storm drain line in the street. The total cost of construction was $3,004,473.79.

The contract for the project included an early completion incentive. The contractor completed
the project thirteen days prior to the contract completion date entitling them to an additional
$260,000. Staff has inspected the work performed by the contractor and has found the work to
be complete and in accordance with the contract requirements. With the early completion
incentive, the total project cost was $3,264,473.79.

Legal Review:
This report has been reviewed by the City Attorney’s office.

FINANCIAL IMPACT:
There is no direct financial impact associated with this action.

ATTACHMENTS:

1. Notice of Completion
2. Vicinity Map
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